
Hello SUNYLA! 

 

You may have noticed that my name is not April or Rosanne. Donõt panic, Iõm just the new 

SUNYLA President, Rebecca Hyams. I am the Cataloging and Digital Services Librarian at 

SUNY Maritime and Iõm looking forward to serving this year as SUNYLA President. 

 

I took over the reins from Rosanne Humes following our very successful 2015 conference, 

The Art of Librarianship, at Purchase College back in June. Big thanks go out to Conference 

Chair Carrie Marten, Local Arrangements Chair Suzanne Markgren, and their team. We had 

a keynote address from Amanda Etches on bringing an artistõs mindset to the practice of 

librarianship that set a great tone for the rest of the sessions and events. I know I came 

back to my library after the conference with a lot of great new ideas that I picked up both 

from the sessions and from speaking to other attendees. (I also had a lot of fun spending 

time socializing with a lot of my colleagues from across SUNY.) I hope everyone else that 

attended had similarly great experiences. 

 

I am pleased to announce that SUNYLA 2016 will be held at SUNY Binghamton on June 8th-

10 th. This yearõs 2nd VP/Conference Chair is Laura Evans and the Local Arrangements Chair 

is Benjamin Andrus. If anyone out there is interested in volunteering for any of the various 

committees or tasks that go towards pulling off a successful conference, please contact 

Laura at evans@binghamton.edu and let her know what youõd like to help with. More details 

about the conference will be available in the coming months. 

 

So far since becoming President I have been involved with many projects, some of which will 

have a SUNY-wide impact. As some of you may be aware, we are now in our final Aleph 

contract renewal and have begun the initial steps to look forward to our next library 

management system. Vendors were asked to submit responses to a Request for Information 

that went out in May, and a team was assembled to look over the responses. Versions of the 

responses are available to read on the SUNY Learning Commons and I encourage anyone 

who hasnõt done so yet to take a look and see how dramatically the landscape has shifted 

since Aleph was implemented.  

 

(Continued on page 2) 
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One of my main priorities as President will be to try to increase involvement with 

SUNYLA. If youõre not already on a committee, consider joining one! Our committees 

are involved in various activities and are a great way to get involved and work with 

other librarians across SUNY. If youõre interested in joining one, here are some of our 

committees and their chairs: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another way to get involved is to attend our SUNYLA Council meetings. The meetings 

are open to all SUNYLA members and can be attended both in-person or virtually. By 

the time the newsletter comes out, our first meeting of the year will have already 

taken place at Monroe CC on September 25th. Our meeting schedule for the year is: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I hope that the coming year is a great one and I look forward to working with everyone 

to find ways to even better serve our membership and our library communities.  

(Continued from page 1) 
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Membership Development Carol Anne Germain (Albany) 

Personnel Policies Eugene Harvey (Buffalo State) 

Professional Development Katrina Fraser (Nassau) 

Publications April Davies (Cobleskill) 

TUG Jill Locascio (Optometry) 

WGIL Logan Rath (Brockport) and 

Carleen Huxley (Jefferson) 

Assessment (ad-hoc) Michelle Toth (Plattsburgh) 

Date Location 

September 25th, 2015 Monroe CC 

November 13th, 2015 SUNY Cobleskill 

January 29th, 2016 FIT 

March 11th, 2016 Binghamton 

June 8th, 2016  

(at SUNYLA 2016) 

Binghamton 



Kay Hafner has joined the SUNY Adirondack Library staff as a part-time reference librarian.  

Greer Hamilton is the new library specialist, covering the circulation desk evenings and 

weekends.  

A descendant of Glens Falls founder Abraham Wing has donated a collection of family 

documents to the SUNY Adirondack Library. Some of the Wing Collection papers date back 

to 1717. The donation was arranged through Paul McCarty, the historian who coordinates 

the library's local history collection, the Hill Collection. Paul said that future plans call for 

the documents to be digitized and made available to the public. Details are available at The 

Chronicleõs website: http://www.glensfallschronicle.com/wing-heir-gives-trove-to-acc/. 

 

Reference and Instruction Librarian Joyce Miller participated in a birding trip to Northern 

Arizona in June. She wrote an article about the adventure, entitled "Her Quest to See 

California Condors in the Grand Canyon," published in the July 21st issue of  The Chronicle 

newspaper of Glens Falls. 

A D I R O N D A C K   

Joyce Miller  
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C A M P U S  N E W S  &  N O T E S 

A L B A N Y 

Rebecca Nous 

New Interim Dean and Director of Libraries 

The University at Albany Libraries is pleased to announce that Rebecca L. Mugridge has 

accepted a two-year appointment as Interim Dean and Director of Libraries.  Ms. Mugridge 

joined the University at Albany in January 2013, as Associate Director for Technical 

Services and Library Systems.  She previously held positions at the Pennsylvania State 

University, Yale University, Robert Morris University, and the University of Pittsburgh.  You 

can find her welcome to the Libraries at http://library.albany.edu/welcome/. 

Metaliteracy Badges 

Here at the University Libraries we have been developing a Metaliteracy Badging System, 

and this year we continue to offer digital badges that recognize our studentsõ mastery of 

metaliteracy competencies. A digital badge is a hyperlinked credential that signifies an 

accomplishment or achievement.  Students progress through a series of metacognitive 

activities that require careful reflection, and these culminate in a top level badge that may 

be shared on digital resumes or portfolios.   Instructors from a variety of disciplines have 

been assigning the badging exercises or òquestsó to their students, and there are currently 

34 sections participating. Visit metaliteracybadges.org to check it out! 

Open Access Week Event ð October 20, 10 am ð 2 pm 

The University Libraries will be celebrating Open Access Week with an event in the Science 

Libraryõs Standish Room from 10 am to 2 pm on Tuesday, October 20th. Speakers for the 

event will be Dr. P.D. Magnus and Paul Rapp, Esq. Dr. Magnus is a member of the 

Philosophy faculty at the University at Albany and is also the author of forall x, an open 

access introductory textbook on formal logic. Mr. Rapp is an attorney who specializes in 

intellectual property law. In addition to his role as an adjunct professor at Albany Law 

School, Rapp writes about issues related to copyright for his blog, Rapp on This, which is 

featured on the website of Metroland, a weekly newspaper in the Capital District. The 

event is free and open to the public. Lunch will be provided. Please RSVP if you plan to 

attend. 

http://www.glensfallschronicle.com/wing-heir-gives-trove-to-acc/
http://library.albany.edu/welcome/
http://metaliteracy.org/learning-objectives/
https://metaliteracybadges.org/
http://www.fecundity.com/logic/
http://rapponthis.blogspot.com/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1LIlOQ8KRy8_cOIdvGez4CClHrIkhNjl4235511tzxVw/viewform#start=openform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1LIlOQ8KRy8_cOIdvGez4CClHrIkhNjl4235511tzxVw/viewform#start=openform


A L F R E D  C E R A M I C S 

Eva Sclippa 

Following up on our news from last time, the Scholes Library is pleased to announce that repairs and 

renovations after the springõs basement flood are proceeding. The computer classroom space, which was 

too small, enclosed, and outdated for our needs, has been transformed into an open workspace. The new 

space is more flexible in terms of function, and features a wall covered in whiteboard paint, transforming 

the entire surface into a work area. 

Additionally, the Harry Potterõs World event series mentioned 

in our previous update is in full swing! The series began with 

an opening reception on September 1stñnot coincidentally 

the first day of school at Hogwarts!ñbut a smaller group of 

incoming students got to kick things off early with a Horcrux 

Scavenger Hunt in August. 

 

 

As part of the Harry Potterõs World exhibit, our 

Hogwarts U. lecture series has also taken off, 

with attendance exceeding our room limitations 

at almost all events! Thus far, our lectures have 

included a Potions class (òWhat If Magic Were 

Real?ó), two Herbology lessons (òCounteracting 

Spells Using Classic Chinese Herbal Formulasó 

and òHerbology 101: How to Identify Plantsó), and 

a Muggle Studies Lecture exploring the social 

science and psychology of Harry Potter in the 

muggle world. Seven more lectures and 

demonstrations are upcoming, including a live 

owl demonstration this Thursday, the 24th. 

The Harry Potterõs World series isnõt all work and 

no play, thoughñstudents, faculty, staff, and community members 

have gathered together at a well-attended Harry Potter Trivia Night 

and a movie showing. Finally, community institutions outside of the 

university have joined in, including the Box of Books public library 

and the local farmers market, which hosted a Hogsmeade Market 

day this past Sunday. 

More updates to come as the series progresses! 
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(Above) Patrons learn about the Alfred 

Quidditch Team at the opening 

(Left) Students explore the Harry Potterõs World 

exhibit, which is at the core of the event series. 

(Above) Competing at the Harry Potter Trivia Night. 

(Left) Hogwarts U. 

students in 

òHerbology 101ó 

learn about some of 

the local magical 

flora. 



Binghamton University Libraries is pleased to welcome our new Fine Arts Librarian, 

Kristen Gallant. Chris Swartz has also joined the Libraries as a member of our Annex 

staff. 

Julie Wang attended the 3rd Sino-American Academic Library Forum for Cooperation 

and Development in Chengdu, China during June 10-13, 2015. The theme of the 

forum is Library in an Evolving Academic Environment: New Strategy and Direction in 

Collection Building. Julie gave a presentation entitled Disseminating Enshrined 

Treasures: From Tenneyõs Papers See an Innovative Management of Special 

Collections in Academic Libraries at the forum. 

BU Libraries were recently honored with an award in the PR Xchange Awards 

Competition. Our Miniature Books Exhibit and Reception won in the category 

òMaterials Promoting Collections.ó 

We are also proud to announce that Jill Dixon, faculty librarian and director of Public 

Services, and Laurie Kolosky, senior circulation assistant/library cashier were each 

2015 winners of the Chancellorõs Award for Excellence. 

Jill Dixon and Nancy Abashian have recently published a chapter entitled òBeyond the 

Collection: Emergency Planning for Public and Staff Safetyó in the book Handbook of 

Research on Disaster Management and Contingency Planning in Modern Libraries.  

Juan Denzer's book, Digital Collections and Exhibits, has also recently been published. 

B I N G H A M T O N 

Laura Evans 
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B R O C K P O R T 

Logan Rath 

On July 16th, Brockport welcomed its seventh president, Dr. Heidi R. Macpherson. Dr. 

Macpherson joins Brockport from the University of Wisconsin at LaCross.  

We have also just recently completed a search for our Online and Hybrid Learning 

Librarian. Mia Breitkopf will be joining the Drake Memorial Library on October 26th.  

Retirements over the summer included librarian Greg Toth, library clerk Susan 

Saladyga, and library clerk Diane Hoy.  

This summer, Logan Rath published one article (òCollaborating Around Critical 

Multiliteracies: A Formula for Successó) and contributed to the edited book 

Metaliteracy in Practice (eds. Jacobson and Mackey) with a faculty member in the 

Department of Education and Human Development.  

Wendy Prince and Pam OõSullivan were awarded a $3000 grant from ALA and the 

National Endowment for the Humanities entitled òLatino Americans: 500 Years of 

History.ó  

For this upcoming year, selected projects include beautification improvements on the 

Main Floor of the library, expanding offerings from our Makerspace.   

òOn July 16th, 

Brockport 

welcomed its 

seventh 

president,  

Dr. Heidi R. 

Macpherson.ó 



Van Wagnen Library is pleased to announce that Don LaPlant has joined our team as 

Instructional Design Librarian. Don got his MSIS from the University of Tennessee at 

Knoxville, a PhD in Theatre from University of Oregon, an MA in Drama from University 

of Nebraska at Omaha, and a BA in English from Ithaca College. 

Katherine Brent was recently granted continuing appointment and promoted to 

Associate Librarian. She will be travelling to Atlanta for the annual Access Services 

Conference where she will present an examination of the influence of weather on 

circulation traffic. 

April Davies will attend the 35th annual Charleston Conference in November. She 

recently wrapped up a nearly three-year stint on the Shared Cataloging and Authorities 

Task Force for SUNYõs Office of Library and Information Services. April is NOT doing 

another stint as SUNYLA President, but she is the new chair of the Publications 

Committee. 

Weõre in the midst of retirement season at the Library. Tech Services clerk Dawn 

Freisatz retired in September. Luckily, she òreturnedõó as a part-time adjunct to help 

us deal with transition. Library Secretary Patricia Larkin retires in October. Pat has 

worked for SUNY Cobleskill since she was 17 years old so we suppose sheõs earned 

the break, but weõre still not sure how weõre going to get anything done without her. 

Acquisitions & Serials Clerk Barbara Ruland retired at the end of July after many years 

of invaluable service here at the library. We miss her and wish that weõd locked her up 

in the basement so she couldnõt leave.   

Cirulation Clerk Gina Brady is moving from the front of the house to the back as a 

Technical Services Clerk. We are in the middle of hiring a ònew Ginaó and are working 

on getting a ònew Pató too. Weõre also reorganizing some of the librarians but thatõs in 

flux and will have to wait for the next newsletter. 

Last semester, the Library organized and hosted the Collegeõs first Student Research 

Showcase. It was very successful and we are looking forward to doing it again this 

coming spring butñ the big news is that the Library recently learned that we were 

chosen to host the 2016 SUNY Undergraduate Research Showcase! An exact date 

hasnõt been set as yet but SURC 2016 will come to town sometime in April. This 

promises to be a lot of work. The 2015 event was held at Brockport, where there were 

over 400 presentations by more than 550 students from 35 SUNY schools (including 

Cobleskill). Canõt hardly wait! 

On September 26th (Homecoming Weekend), we held a celebratory ribbon cutting of 

the new Van Wagenen Archives & Special Collections room. In partnership with 

Institutional Advancement and the Van Wagenen family, we were able to fund the 

renovation of the former SCHOPEG studio into a lovely area to house these unique 

collections. The space calls particular attention to the works of the prolific Jared Van 

Wagenen, Jr. and will have some of his personal memorabilia on display. Upon visiting 

the new area, you will find an area to house our materials, a workspace for 

researchers, and an open area for receptions. The completion of the new Archives & 

Special Collections room honors our past and heralds in the future of preserving our 

regionõs scholarship. 

Our Digital Repository is live and growing. Our hard working intern was busy scanning 

all summer. In the Library Archives section of the repository, student newspapers from 

the 1930õs recounting their experiences over the summer are fascinating and many 

times quite humorous (see òSummer Voiceó). The Archives section also includes all 

(Continued on page 7) 

C O B L E S K I L L 

April Davies 
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http://www.cobleskill.edu/library/digital-repository.asp
http://hdl.handle.net/1951/65719


college catalogues (back to 1918) and yearbooks 

(back to 1923). We are currently working on getting 

all student and alumni newspapers into the 

repository in a fully searchable format; many are 

already up and accessible. The Student Publications 

section of the repository includes research projects 

from last semesterõs Student Research Showcase-

Poster Session. The research topics range from 

swine behavior to genetic screening to developing 

new soybean cultivars.  

One semester in and the 48-inch flat screen TV in the lobby has certainly earned its 

keep. More than a dozen e-posters for various events, services, etc. went up in the 

spring and were seen by about 1,000 people every weekday! The feedback from 

people/groups using e-posters has been very positive and weõve gotten lots of 

comments from patrons.  

SUNY Cobleskill will be hosting the SUNYLA Councilõs November meeting. Come visit 

us! You can learn more information about whatõs happening at Cobleskill in our Fall 

Newsletter (http://www.cobleskill.edu/library/docs/fall2015.pdf ).  

(Continued from page 6) 

Page 7 S U N Y L A  N E W S 

Stephen Weiter has left his position as Director of Libraries of SUNY ESF for a position 

as Dean of University Libraries at Oakland University in Michigan. 

Jessica Clemons, Senior Assistant Librarian at Moon Library, has been appointed as 

the Interim Director of Libraries for SUNY ESF.  

Sturdy Knight has joined the Moon Library staff as a Public Services Clerk. 

Jane Verostek, Associate Librarian, arranged for Moon Library to once again host the 

Syracuse Poster Project Exhibit. The Syracuse Poster Project combines local 

community member haikus with Syracuse University art students who translate the 

haikusõ words into art. The Syracuse Poster Project has been very successful and is 

now in its 14th year.  To learn more about the Syracuse Poster Project visit  

http://www.posterproject.org/ and to see and read more about the posters and 

haikus on exhibit visit http://www.posterproject.org/posters/index.php. 

E N V I R O N M E N T A L  S C I E N CE  A N D  F O R E S T R Y 

Jane Verostek 

òThe Syracuse 

Poster Project 

has been very 

successful and 

is now in its 

14th year.ó 

http://www.cobleskill.edu/library/docs/fall2015.pdf
http://www.cobleskill.edu/library/digital-repository.asp
http://www.posterproject.org/
http://www.posterproject.org/posters/index.php


E R I E 

Matthew Best 

The ECC libraries welcome new part-time College Librarians Justin Cronise, Maria 

Lowe, and David Odem. Justin joined the ECC North Campus library staff in September 

2015. In October 2014, Maria joined the ECC City Campus library staff and David 

joined the South Campus library staff. 

We also welcome new Senior Library Clerks Tina Doud and Karen Bailey. Karen is 

serving as a circulation clerk at the ECC City Campus. Tina serves as the City Campus 

cataloging clerk. They joined the staff in September 2015. 

In addition to new hires, new department chairs were selected for two of the ECC 

libraries at the end of the 2015 Spring Semester. Senior College Librarian Matthew 

Best is the new chair at ECC North Campus. Senior College Librarian Taheera 

Shaheed-Sonubi is the new chair at ECC South Campus. 

The ECC libraries congratulate librarian Professor Katherine Hill on receiving emeritus 

status during the college's September 2015 Opening Day ceremonies. Katherine 

retired from her position at the ECC North Campus library in 2014. We wish her 

continued success and happiness in her retirement. 
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G E N E S E E 

Michelle Eichelberger 

The Alfred C. OõConnell Library has hired a new part-time circulation clerk, Marisa 

Covert, replacing previous part-time clerk Amy Westfall, who became our new full-time 

Senior Library Clerk. 

Librarians Nicki Lerczak and Cindy Hagelberger participated in the collegeõs bi-annual 

club fair on Tuesday, September 15th, in order to support their New Age Circle Club 

and Literary Club, respectively. 

Librarian Michelle Eichelberger and her co-author Bonnie Imlerõs article òHow Do I 

Send an Email? : Technology Challenges for First-Year Students in the College Libraryó 

has been published in volume 33, issue 3 of Library Hi-Tech. Michelle was also 

promoted to Associate Professor, effective September 1st. 

Librarians Michelle Eichelberger, Cindy Francis, Cindy Hagelberger, and Nicki Lerczak 

are all serving on committees responsible for preparing materials for the collegeõs 

upcoming Middle States Commission of Higher Education (MSCHE) Accreditation Self-

Study. Library Director Nina Warren is chairing the Standard 1: Mission and Goals 

committee, and is a member of the Steering Committee. 



Saying a lot has happened in our library since our last update would be an 

understatement.  

First off, we hired a new Library Director. Kristin Hart joined us at the start of July and has 

been making a lot of productive improvements to how our library operates. Prior to 

joining us on staff here, Kristin oversaw the library operations at Adelphi Universityõs 

Manhattan Center library. Kristin has an MLS from Queens College and is about to finish 

an MA in Educational Technology at Adelphi University.  

We had two staff departures in the past few months. Greg Murphy, former Head of 

Reference, and Shelby Grynberg, Part-time evening/weekend Librarian, have both moved 

on.  

In addition to our new director, we have also hired Jannette DõEsposito as our new Part-

time daytime Librarian. Jannette has been a long-time intern and volunteer in our library 

and weõre pleased to have her officially join our staff. We are also in the process of hiring 

an additional part-time librarian. 

Also on the staffing front, Ian August, our campus Instructional Designer, officially moved 

into the Library department at the end of July. He was previously housed in our Global 

Business and Transportation (GBAT) department. Ian has an MS in Curriculum 

Development and Instructional Technology from U Albany. Ian is currently in the final 

phases of migrating our faculty from Angel to Blackboard and oversees the LMS 

platforms for the entire campus. 

Apart from all of the staff changes weõve been super busy undertaking several projects to 

improve services for the Maritime community. Within a very short window we 

implemented Springshareõs E-Reserves module, which now allows us to make course 

readings available digitally. We also have all of our print reserve materials listed in the 

module so that all of the course reading materials for a given class are listed in the same 

place. As part of that process we upgraded LibGuides to CMS so we could take 

advantage of the LTI integration with Blackboard and several other features.  

We started a massive weeding of our Government Documents and Periodicals 

collections, and plan on looking much more closely at several of our other collections 

over the coming months. Weõre also working on reevaluating many of our policies and 

procedures to make the library more user-focused. 

M A R I T I M E 

Rebecca Hyams 
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G E N E S E O 

Daniel Ross 

SUNY Geneseo and the Milne Library are both undergoing a lot of transition this fall. 

The college as a whole welcomes our new president, Dr. Denise Battles (formerly of 

University of North Carolina Wilmington). In the library, we welcome two new tenure-track 

librarians: Brandon West (formerly of Penfield Library, SUNY Oswego) and Angela Galvan 

(formerly of Health Sciences Library, Ohio State). 

We also said goodbye to four of our colleagues in the past year. Kim Hoffman, Joe 

Easterly, and Justina Elmore all left Milne to pursue career opportunities at The Rush 

Rhees Library of the University of Rochester; Tim Bowersox left to pursue a career 

opportunity with Springshare. 

Despite the turnover, Milne staff is hard at work on various projects. The most recent 

news of note involves Open SUNY Textbooks, which published two new works this 

August: Introduction to the Modeling and Analysis of Complex Systems by Hiroki Sayama 

and Foundations of Academic Success: Words of Wisdom by Thomas C. Priester. 

These two works are Open SUNY Textbook's ninth and tenth publications. 



M O N R O E 

Katie DeRusso 

We have a few new hires!  Andrea Kingston (right) recently joined MCC Libraries 

as the new Digital Scholarship Librarian. Andrea was a part-time librarian at 

MCC for the past year and also has extensive experience in publishing. Katie 

DeRusso (below) joined MCC Libraries in June as an Assistant Director. Katie 

previously worked at SUNY Cobleskill as the Instructional Design Librarian.  

Alice Wilson and Katie DeRusso (assistant directors) co-presented at the 

Conference on Instruction and Technology (CIT) at SUNY Geneseo on May 29, 

2015, on the SUNY Information Literacy Portal. Katie and Alice repeated the 

session at the SUNYLA conference at SUNY Purchase in June. 

Alice Wilson, Library Assistant Director, participated on a panel discussion at CIT 

called Mentoring for the 21st Century Classroom: Who and How Will We Teach to 

Meet a Global Audience. Alice shared her experience as a mentor for the Library 

Instruction Leadership Academy (LILAC), a state-wide hybrid course for early and 

mid-career librarians. 

Bess Watts and William Archer from the MCC Libraries attended the IDS 

Project's 11th Annual Summer Conference held in Watertown, NY. Conference 

attendees had the opportunity to attend sessions on information and training 

regarding new technologies and strategies for access, resource sharing and 

acquisitions/collection development. Session tracks include ILL/DD; Technology; 

Collection Development; and Administration. 

Librarian Michael McCullough, a member of LibraryThing's Early Reviewer program, 

had two book reviews published on the LibraryThing and Amazon web sites during 

July: Women's Guide to Triathlon and Strength Training Past 50. 
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Library Space 

The space at the Morrisville library has been changing as we make improvements and 

additions to our front entrance and study areas. The front entrance of the library has 

always been a point of contention among students and faculty, as it did not allow for 

easy traffic flow through the space. The main issue was that we had a single gate 

counter which was set up as an exit, which meant traffic had to be funneled through 

two points in order to get accurate counts. Removal of the gate allowed for traffic to 

flow with ease while entering or exiting the library. Our people counter was replaced 

by two ceiling-mounted sensors operating through a cloud-based system. The 

response to these changes has been overwhelmingly positive from students and 

faculty. One concern we had with removing our gate was that it also acted as a 

security system. Now with the front entrance open there is little we can do to stop 

materials from walking out. Therefore during the course of the fall semester we will be 

conducting a study to assess the walking rate of materials. We will be using our Sheila 

Johnson collection on the first floor, as these are some of the higher-circulated 

materials. 

In addition to this, we shifted some of our back periodicals and removed 700 linear 

feet of shelving from the first floor to make room for a new group study and computer 

space. On the second floor, in our quiet study zone, we have ordered several new 

Agati POD workstations that will occupy one of our more sun-soaked corners of the 

library and give our students a new option for single study.  

Circulation Services 

The circulation desk under the guidance of our new Circulation Coordinator Elizabeth 

Marcella has added charging cables to the list of lending materials. We now provide 

cables to cover most requested devices, including student issued Lenovo YOGA and 

T430 laptops, Apple devices with Lightning and 30-pin connections, and a mini USB 

charger for Android phones and other devices. We have also updated the lending 

policy for our very successful iPad lending program. iPads for this program having 

been lending as overnight loans, due to the frequency of loans we decided it would be 

in our best interest to increase the loan period to 1 week.  

Library Art Exhibit 

The Morrisville library usually always has an art exhibit on display, and the start of the 

fall semester was no different. Between August 1st and September 20th the library 

hosted the works of Gerard H. Gaskin's photography. The exhibit titled òLegendaryó 

features striking portraits of African American and Latino members of urban house 

and ballroom communities. Cast out by their biological parents, these "children" form 

support networks of makeshift families to redefine their sense of self-worth and their 

own systems of social rewards. On Thursday, September 10th Mr. Gaskin attended a 

reception at the library showcasing his works.  

Library Marketing 

We have been pushing for new methods of marketing library resources in order to 

reach a greater percentage of the student body. Working with Kelly Gardner 

Williamson in public relations we have turned to social media and will be posting 

major library events on the campus Facebook account and have set up a library 

Instagram account which all librarians have access to. Through the Instagram account 

we will be posting images of library gallery exhibits, displays, new materials, and 

random daily and weekly highlights. There have also been new and creative methods 

of marketing that developed over the summer. Olivia Cronn, our library secretary, has 

(Continued on page 12) 

M O R R I S V I L L E 

Adam Saunders 

òOur people 

counter was 

replaced by two 

ceiling-mounted 

sensors 

operating 

through a cloud-

based system.ó 
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offered to publish a monthly library newsletter to be posted in bathrooms. This fun 

newsletter contains highlights on library events, new resources, helpful tips and fun 

facts.  

The librarians and library staff also had a bit of fun at the end of the summer during 

Welcome Weekend as students moved into the dorms. A lemonade stand was set up 

just outside the library entrance, run by our librarians and staff Angela Rhodes, Laura 

Ryan, Adam Saunders, Olivia Cronn, and Marilyn Cook. This extremely well received 

event allowed us to interact with incoming students in a less formal setting while still 

providing them with information on what the library offers in terms of services and 

resources. We also provided a large map of the campus for direction questions, 

samples from our new book shelves, copies of Welcome Weekend schedules, library 

contact information, and some fruits and cookies provided by public relations.  

Blackboard Integration 

This summer also consisted of a push for more library integration onto the Blackboard 

Course Management System. The inclusion of Curriculum Builder, a system adopted 

across SUNY, will be a means to not only give faculty a simple option of adding articles 

to their course pages from our databases, but will also play a role in the beginnings of 

phasing out our current electronic reserve system in favor of Blackboard. Over the 

course of the summer we also developed a top-level library tab on Blackboard, giving 

students direct access to online library resources on the course management system. 

There were several modules created for this tab: a general library information module 

with contact information and hours, an EDS search module with links to an advanced 

search page and course reserves, a Libguide module with a dropdown menu for all 

our subject and course guides, an online library chat module, and several other 

search boxes for Google, a dictionary, and thesaurus. We have also advocated that 

faculty can take any of the modules and to add them to their own course pages, 

granting even easier access to library resources. 

(Continued from page 11) 

N A S S A U 

Christine Faraday 

Lisa Errico of Nassau Community Collegeõs A. Holly 

Patterson Library has been awarded the Latino 

Americans: 500 Years of History grant from the National 

Endowment for the Humanities (NEH) and the American 

Library Association (ALA). As one of 203 grant recipients 

selected from across the country, Nassau Community 

Collegeõs A. Holly Patterson Library received a $10,000 

grant to hold public programming about Latino history 

and culture. Planned programs include an art exhibit, 

"Bodies in Transit," featuring several contemporary 

artists; òRemapping American Literatureó with author 

Mayra Santos Febres; òLatin American Jewish 

Photographersó with David William Foster; and a film 

screening with scholar-led discussions with our very own 

professors, Dr. Miguel Alonso and Dr. Rick Santos. For more information visit  

http://ncc.libguides.com/LA500.  

http://ncc.libguides.com/LA500


Mary Beth Morse, Circulation Librarian, was granted tenure and received a promotion 

to Assistant Professor as of September 1st.  Congratulations Mary Beth!  She also 

attended the ACRL Conference in Portland, Oregon this past spring and brought back 

lots of information on assessment; a topic which we are focusing on this year. 

Jeanne Tuohey, Reference Librarian, is collaborating with area high school librarians 

in an outreach effort to ease the transition for students from high school to college.  

Jeanneõs presentations to area high school students include information on the rigors 

of college research and encouragement to use the college library as they move on to 

an institution of higher education.  

Jeanne has also been elected to the Faculty Association Board of Directors.  

Karen Ferington, Catalog/Media Librarian, served on the World War II 70th Anniversary 

Commemoration Committee for the 2014-2015 academic year. Events during the 

Spring 2015 semester included: a photo display of WWII veterans related to NCCC 

faculty, staff and students; two credit-bearing courses on WWII history; a day-long 

conference in April; and a semester-long WWII film series.  An old-fashioned USO-

inspired show and history fair capped off the semester-long campus observation of 

World War II and the 70th anniversary of V-E Day, on May 8th.  The World War II-themed 

history fair featured activities and exhibits by local historical and veterans societies. 

There were carnival games, face painting, a chicken barbecue, and re-enactors 

dressed as 1940s favorites such as Bing Crosby, Rosie the Riveter and the Three 

Stooges. The final event was a USO-style show in the collegeõs auditorium.  All 

proceeds from the dayõs events ($1,000) went to two veteransõ organizations, Honor 

Flight Buffalo and Western New York Heroes.    

Lillian Passanese, Librarian and Coordinator of the Faculty Resource Center, retired in 

April 2015. We wish her all the best in this new stage of her life. 

We are pleased to welcome two new part-time reference librarians, Jennifer 

Santomauro and Rose Ann Heilemann, to NCCC this fall.  

The Buffalo-based architectural firm of Foit-Albert Associates has been selected to 

design, plan and engineer the collegeõs new Learning Commons. Work should begin in 

the Spring of 2016. We are very excited about the changes ahead for the H.G. Lewis 

Library! 

N I A G A R A 

Karen Ferington 

òAll proceeds 

from the dayõs 

events ($1,000) 

went to two 

veteransõ 

organizations, 

Honor Flight 

Buffalo and 

Western New 

York Heroes.ó 
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